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14 August 2014

MEMORANDUM FOR THE RECORD

Subject: DRAFT minutes for the 14 August 2014 FPOM TDA spill test task group meeting.  

The meeting was held in the Celilo Room at CRITFC.  In attendance:

	Last
	First
	Agency
	Email

	Bettin
	Scott
	BPA
	swbettin@bpa.gov

	Conder
	Trevor
	NOAA
	Trevor.conder@noaa.gov

	Cordie
	Bob
	NWP-TDA
	Robert.p.cordie@usace.army.mil

	Fredricks
	Gary
	NOAA
	Gary.fredricks@noaa.gov

	Klatte
	Bern
	NWP
	Bernard.a.klatte@usace.army.mil

	Kostow
	Kathryn
	ODFW
	Kathryn.E.Kostow@state.or.us

	Lorz
	Tom
	CRITFC
	lort@critfc.org

	Lut
	Agnes
	BPA
	axlut@bpa.gov

	Mackey
	Tammy
	NWP
	Tammy.m.mackey@usace.army.mil

	Nagy
	Bill
	NWP-FFU
	

	Rerecich
	Jon
	NWP
	Jonathan.g.rerecich@usace.army.mil

	Stansell
	Robert
	NWP-FFU
	

	Van Dyke
	Erick
	ODFW
	erick.s.vandyke@state.or.us

	Wills
	David
	USFWS
	David_wills@fws.gov


1. Approve June meeting minutes.  Documents may be found at: http://www.nwd-wc.usace.army.mil/tmt/documents/FPOM/2010/Task%20Groups/Task%20Group%20TDA%20split%20flows/
2. Options for Lut and Bettin to take back to BPA.

2.1. 12 hour spill (0400 – 1600) for 7-10 days.

2.2. 24 hour spill for 7 days.  (preferred option from a biological perspective) 
2.3. Start date – 5th or 6th of September.  End date – somewhere between 12 – 16 September.
2.4. Spill volume.  TBD at ERDC.  
2.5. Spill pattern.  TBD at ERDC.  Gas will be a consideration in developing the pattern.  
3. Fredricks said he would like to look at this as a test rather than get wrapped up in triggers right now.  He said there will need to be enough fish passing to be able to see a difference.  Wills asked what we do if the test works.  It was decided we wouldn’t discuss that yet, instead focusing on the test. 
3.1. When does the test start?  Rather than argue about a trigger, the group decided to pick a start date.  Fredricks threw out 8 September as a potential start date.  Fall Chinook tend to peak over the second week in September so this would capture the historic peak timing.  BPA may want to start on a weekend so there is less impact to revenue.  Kostow recommended starting before the peak so the test captures the peak of the run.  Lut said BPA needs a week lead time if fish come in early.  
3.1.1. Bettin arrived to the meeting late.  He asked why a date instead of a trigger.  Fredricks said this is a test.  Bettin said if the fish don’t come, there won’t be a problem.  Fredricks said he wants to know how much spill would be needed to move fish to TDA-N in September.  Cordie said if nothing else, this is an insurance policy in the event we see a problem later.  Bettin suggested breaking the test up over two weekends to account for harvest.  The harvest will impact total numbers.  Fredricks said that is a different issue.  The test is just to see if fish can be moved.  Stansell said breaking up over weekends makes the data messier.  Bettin said he just wants to answer two questions at the same time.   Fredricks suggested Bettin is getting into questions about implementation and he would like to keep this as a relatively simple test – can we move fish. 
3.1.2. Bettin asked for justification for why this is important.  Cordie reiterated that this would be insurance that we could do something to move fish if the need arises.  Conder agreed.  
3.1.3. Cordie noted that if you add all the entrance flows together, TDA-N accounts for only 14% of the total entrance flow and it is 1 of 4 entrances.  Wills wondered if the bathymetry isn’t the key problem to getting fish to use TDA-N.  It was generally accepted that bathymetry does play a big role.  Wills asked if BPA would support a 30K spill test.  Bettin said that is where the trip to ERDC is beneficial.  It will provide greater guidance for the appropriate volume to test.  
3.2. How long would we run the test?  24 hours/day?  Less than 24 hours/day?  Lut asked if we are looking at 12 or 24 hours.  Conder pointed out that 24 hour spill may be better since there will still be fish passing at night, especially when we have 30,000 plus fish passing per day.  Stansell said the fish are moving at night in the reservoir but not in the ladder.  Attendees discussed whether or not results from 12 hour test days would provide clean enough results.  Lut said she can take back something to BPA to discuss but she can’t agree to anything right now.  Stansell said there are fewer fish using TDA-N and fewer fish passing at night.  24 hours would be his preference.  
3.3. What is the duration of the test?  One week?  Two weeks?  Fredricks said he would like to see at least five days.  Stansell said more would be better and he would like to see two weeks.  Lorz recommended at least a week.  The task group debated 12 hours for a week or 24 hours for fewer days.  Fredricks believes more days is important.  Conder argued that 24 hours would be much cleaner and would take out a variable that might confound data.  Lut asked about the percent of fish passing at night.  Fredricks said that isn’t the issue.  The issue is whether or not we can attract fish to TDA-N. 
3.4. What is our desired response for the test to be considered successful?  Fredricks said he would look at the average over the block of time from 2014 and compare it to the same block of time in 2013.  He sees the test as one block.  He suggested 20% (resulting in 25-30% TDA-N passage) of the fish moving to TDA-N would indicate potential success.  Fredricks believes 20% would be a success but he wouldn’t see 19% as a failure.  
3.5. Spill volume and pattern?  Fredricks said the volume and pattern won’t be determined until the team can evaluate options at ERDC.  
3.6. BPA would still like to see the calculations for the design capacity for the ladders.
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